
HOLY TRINITY EPISCOPAL CHURCH VESTRY MEETING

Sunday, May 21, 2023, 12:15PM, Parish Hall

ATTENDEES: Mtr. Suz Cate (Rector), Ellen Haase (Senior Warden), Bill Hurst (Junior Warden), Bob Taylor
(Treasurer, Andrew Baker, Betty Snowden, Charlie Curtis, Chesley Rowe, Hap Wheeler, Harry Morse, Jan
Cribb, Jody Hunter, Mark Stokes, Mel Harris

EXCUSED: Jean Ellen Zavertnik, Jenn Ellison

Mother Suz opened with a prayer.

OLD BUSINESS

1. Approval of April 2023 Minutes: Chesley Rowe made a motion to approve the minutes;
seconded by Charlie Curtis. Motion passed unanimously

2. Neighborhood Groups: Hap Wheeler, Jan Cribb, and Jean Ellen Zavertnik are working to reform
and revive neighborhood groups, which became inactive during Covid. They plan to develop
some general guidelines and restart the groups. Currently we have eleven groups, and they
would like to reduce those to seven or eight. They will convene in the near future to discuss.

3. Alcohol Policy: No discussion or action. The Diocesan Policy was distributed at a prior meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Treasurer’s Report [Bob Taylor] - See ATTACHMENT A for detailed narrative report. Charlie
Curtis made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report; seconded by Harry Morse. Motion
passed unanimously. Praise was given to Bill Hurst for managing the flood damage and to Bob
Taylor for helping with the preparation and sale of Beith Kunkel’s house.

2. Beth Kunkel Estate – Update and Next Steps

a. Status of bequests – Annuity, Life insurance and Property. Included in Treasurer’s
Report - see ATTACHMENT A.

b. Framework for use of Beth Kunkel’s Gift: Ellen led a discussion regarding how we can
best honor Beth’s legacy by using her financial gifts in ways that would benefit the many
things she held dear, including outreach, Haiti, the SAME garden, etc. A subcommittee
drafted a set of guiding principles and a list of ten potential initiatives and activities that
could be funded/supported with Beth’s bequest. Members of the Vestry were offered
the opportunity to put the list in rank order and add ideas of their own and asked to
send their input to Harry Morse by May 25. Ellen and Mtr. Suz will also draft a
communication to the parish to welcome their input. Once this input is received, the
subcommittee will provide its final recommendation to the Vestry by June 15 to be acted
upon at the next meeting.

3. Vestry discernment and transition process: We will begin a new strategy for recruiting new
Vestry members by starting the process earlier (August) and inviting potential candidates to a
dinner meeting so they can learn more about Vestry membership and review the Vestry



handbook. Jan Cribb, Ellen Haase, Harry Morse, and Charlie Curtis are ending their terms this
year. Because Charlie filled a vacant slot, he can run again.

4. Mutual Ministry Review:

a. Final Report: The final report was shared with the Vestry, and it was agreed to share the
Executive Summary in the next issue of TEMPO, and include a link to the full study. See
ATTACHMENT B for the Executive Summary.

b. Vestry Goals – Status update: Please see ATTACHMENT C. The Vestry was asked to
review the goals and be prepared to discuss them at the next meeting.

5. St. Paul’s:

a. Landscape Maintenance Contract: Charlie Curtis made a motion to approve the new
landscaping contract; seconded by Andrew Baker. Motion passed unanimously.

b. St. Paul's Churchyard Guidelines: See ATTACHMENT D. Andrew shared a draft of
updated guidelines for the use of St. Paul’s Church and interment in the Churchyard. He
asked the Vestry to review them in preparation for discussion at the next Vestry
meeting. If they are deemed acceptable, they need to be approved by a vote of the
Vestry.

6. Reports:

a. Rector (Mtr Suz): See ATTACHMENT E for Detailed Report.

i. Canterbury: Mtr. Suz reported that our work with Canterbury this year was
successful, with meaningful worship,, formation, and fellowship. We ended the
year by offering lunch and snacks during exams, which took a great deal of work
but was well worth it. Scotty Tims will be the new peer minister for 2023-24. He
has great ideas about outreach on campus, social media, etc. Canterbury
meetings will move to Sunday evenings.

ii. Worship: Mtr. Suz plans to begin offering worship on Sunday evenings for
Canterbury students and anyone who wishes to join us. This format will provide
an opportunity to try out new formats for worship, such as more contemporary
services, different music, Celtic, etc. Because she leads worship at St. Paul’s on
the first Sunday evening of each month, a Canterbury student will lead the
worship service on those days. The students will also take responsibility for
Eurcharistic support, such as altar guild and readings.

iii. The Vinery: Mtr. Suz took over this initiative when Fr. Noah moved to Texas. It
provides an opportunity to energize our ministry with the entire university
community. She looks forward to being more involved next year.

b. Junior Warden (Bill Hurst): See ATTACHMENT F for Detailed Report. Bill reported the
HVAC work has been completed except for a few minor tweaks. New flooring in the
Parish Hall to repair flood damage will take place this summer. Security improvements
are being installed this summer. Mark Stokes reported he had replaced an ethernet



switch and that we should soon be able to implement the listening device technology for
the elderly in the near future.

Next Vestry Meeting – June 25, 2023 at 7PM by Zoom.

Respectfully submitted,

Rebecca Eidson, Clerk to the Vestry

Additional information provided to the Vestry:

ATTACHMENT G: St. Paul’s Committee Meeting Minutes (April 5, 2023)
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